BOARD OF SELECTMEN HENRI A. YELLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL CAFETERIOR TOWN CLERK JUNE 9, 2010

2011 MAR 15 A 8: 36

Present: Robert W. Kimball, Jr., Mary T. Steele, Robert S. Salvo, Sr., and

Bradford K. Bramwell

The Board of Selectmen opened the meeting at 6:20 P.M. for the purpose of discussing the regionalization of the Town's Veterans' Services Department. Chairman Robert Kimball presented a proposed joint letter authored and executed by Town of Easton Chair Colleen A. Corona dated June 7, 2010, and addressed to Thomas G. Kelley of the Massachusetts Department of Veterans' Services.

Chairman Kimball requested the Board's authorization to execute the joint letter on behalf of the Town of Norton and to amend Article 25 on the Annual Town Meeting Warrant, the proposed budget for Department 543 - Veterans Agent, to position the Town for the proposed regional Veterans' Services District. Following a brief discussion, it was

<u>VOTED</u>: To authorize Mr. Kimball to execute the joint letter to the Massachusetts Department of Veterans' Services; and, it was further

<u>VOTED</u>: To move the Town to amend the proposed operating budget, said amendment to read as follows:

I MOVE that the proposed Operating Budget for Department 543 - Veterans Agent, as appears in Article 25 of the Warrant, be amended as follows:

Personal Service, Line 510: Reduce from \$50,000 to \$20,000;

Charges and Expenditures, Line 570: Increase from \$1,000.00 to \$31,000.00;

Veterans Benefits, Line 579: Remains at \$220,000.00

For a total of \$271,000.00 for Department 543.

There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion was made and seconded to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 6:25 P.M.

TOWN OF NORTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN, BY:

Robert W. Kimball, Jr., Chairman

and Ik Muse

Bradford K. Bramwell, Clerk

Mary R Steele Vice Chair

Robert S Salvo Sr

Timothy R. Giblin